KCA Executive Board Meeting Minutes
November 19, 2013

Present:  Tom Schmitt, John Lampe, Pat Dahl
Old Business:  The Board approved the September and October 2013 minutes.
Treasurer Report:  The last Treasurer Report (October) reported a balance of $20,757.60.  Since then, there has been a lot of activity: six checks were written (three for lodging reimbursements from the fall 2013 Kansas Speedway fundraiser): $164.94 to Rick Perkins; $127.76 to Chris Penrod; $191.64 to Joe Fowler; $115.80.  One to Studio Mercury (for the second half of the website maintenance fee); and one for $100 to the Washburn KCA Student Chapter (as a correction to the previous check issued to the KCASC; and one for $2,485.12 to Twelve Steps with Christ Ministries for their proportionate share of the raceway proceeds.  KCA also received a check in the amount of $4,970.25.from the fall 2013 Kansas Speedway fundraiser.  The current Treasurer Report notes a balance of $22,712.59.  No other bills are pending; the filings are current with the IRS; and the finances are stable and sound.  A motion was moved and seconded to accept the Treasurer Report that was provided by John L.
Discussions:  
· Tom and Pat mentioned the efforts to partner Washburn University and the Department of Army/Leavenworth to promote criminal justice student internships.  Pat noted that the MOU documents were currently in President Jerry Farley’s Office for final signatures.  Likewise, the Criminal Justice Department Chair, Dr. Gary Bayens, is very supportive of the potential partnership in terms of both internships as well as partnering with the Department of Arm.  Tom noted that he will continue to find out from the Department of Army what a partnership with the KCA and Washburn University will entail, but that it is a good way to add depth to the professionalism of corrections and to the military.  As well, Tom raised the question of how to link this partnership to the Kansas Department of Corrections.  John L. noted that this could involve the Central Office and perhaps he could invite the Deputy Secretary to meet and discuss a partnership.  It was suggested that the KCA hold a face-to-face meeting involving Washburn University Criminal Justice faculty and staff, the Department of Army, and perhaps the Department of Corrections to further discuss these partnerships as the concept continues to evolve.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Pat provided a brief update regarding the Washburn University KCA Student Chapter.  Pat thanked the Board on behalf of (and from) the students who attended the Missouri Corrections Association fall conference in Ozark, Missouri.  The students expressed gratitude and thanks to the Board for sponsoring the students’ attendance at this two-day corrections conference.  Pat also thanked John L. for his involvement in a recent visit to Larned Mental Health Corrections Facilities where Larned provided a tour to 20 Washburn University students.  This tour was the first in a series of corrections-related tours that the Washburn University Student Chapter is offering each semester.  Pat also mentioned that the KCA Student Chapter is winding down for the schools’ winter break and that the Student Chapter will be meeting early in the first of the new year (2014) to discuss goals and plans for the coming year.  One goal is to have several fundraisers in 2014 to generate income for the KCA Student Chapter.

· It was noted that the Kansas Speedway fundraiser is now the only source of income for the KCA.  Tom mentioned that he would be attending the ACA’s annual meeting (in January) and could look into better ways to potentially link with ACA.

· The Board discussed the need to hold elections to fill three open Board positions: 2 at-large positions and 1 secretary position.  The goal is to have these positions filled by February and in order to do that, the Board will need to begin the election process and efforts around December 1st.  It was noted that perhaps email addresses for KCA members could be obtained (through Tom) and potentially used to send emailed announcement about the Board positions and solicit invitations to apply for these positions.  As well, an announcement could be placed on the KCA website.  If possible, the positions would be filled by the February 2014 meeting (John L. noted that he would not be able to attend the February meeting because he would be in Australia at that time).
The next KCA Executive Board meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 10 at 0800 hours.
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